

The Polishers Rag

January 2006
Swap Special



Newsletter

P.O. BOX 486 TOOWOOMBA, Q. 4350

Management Committee 2005-2006

President

Peter Donovan,
07 46307326, 0408 307666,
abcstoragehire@bigpond.com

Vice President.

Leo Ryan, 07 46320097, 0429 617976.

Secretary.

Leonie Ham,
07 46335486, 0428 099064,
leonieham38@hotmail.com.

Treasurer.

Peter Mc Govern, 07 46304205,
elepete@powerup.com.au

Dating Officer.

Jeff Cox, 07 46354481, 0418 795 651.

Editor.

Graham Allum,
0746976672, 0400 808 203,
gfallum@dodo.com.au.

Property Officer.

Bob Chapman, 46359235, 0427 539394,
Chappie3@aapt.net.au

Rally Directors.

Rick A'Bell, 07 46332880.

Norm Anderson,

07 46354006, 0438 595361.

Librarian.

Pat Murphy, 46355728, 46361405,
pmurphy@hn.ozemail.com.au

Combined Council Reps,-

Rick A'Bell, Graham Allum,

Workshop Supervisor.

Des Ham, 07 46335486,
leonieham38@hotmail.com.

Membership Officer.

John O'Hara, 07 46328855.

Swap Chairman.

Kevin McGrath,
07 46363760, 0407 627751,
kjmcgrath@twmba.net.

Catering Officer.

Ann Cox,
07 46354481, 0418 795 651.

Historian.

Brian Timms, 07 46300048,
b.timms@bigpond.com.

Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month in the D.D.V.V.M.C. Clubrooms, 2 Rocla Crt, Toowoomba. **Visitors Welcome.**

Mailing address DDVVMC PO Box 486, Toowoomba, 4350. Clubroom Ph. 07 4633 3181.

Next General Meeting..... 7.30 pm, January 12, 2006.
Next Management Committee Meeting 7 PM Monday, January 9, 2006.
Rock'n'Roll dance lessons Afternoon of January 15 , 2006 at Club Rooms.

Workshop open Monday nights from (approx) 7pm to 9pm.and Wednesday afternoon 2 til 5.
In door bowls Dec 13, (last for 2005) or check with Ted Taylor 4632 2565 for 2006 dates!.
Newsletter closing date January 30, 2006., Editorial Mailing Address- PO Box 9118, Withcott, 4352.

Next club run: January 21 The Club Rally for January is a run to Allora for the Heritage weekend. Depart from Club rooms at 8.30 am. BYO everything.
More information from Rick or Norm. More info on the Allora event call 46 66 35 54.

Editorial:

This edition of the Polisher's Rag is the Swap Special. I have crowded things up to conserve as much space as possible to allow the main item, The Swap Roster to be
COMING EVENTS

as clear as possible. As you will see there are quite a few 'holes' that need filling. If you can assist in any way please contact Kevin McGrath.
Graham

January Run;
The rally is to the Allora Heritage Weekend. Starting at 8.30 AM from the club rooms. BYO.

18 Rock'n'Roll dance lessons (and great afternoon entertainment) Hosted by Bob and Marion Chapman.

January
5 Committee Meeting
8 Meeting night
11 Club Run

February
3,4 & 5 TOOWOOMBA SWAP!!!!
25 Social Dance 7.30 PM at Club Rooms.

Donovans Doodlings - January 2006

Welcome to the New Year and lets hope it is a good one for all.

You will notice from this 'edition' of the Rag is a cut down version, focussed mainly on the Swap, with the emphasis of getting to members all the details necessary for them to play their part, and also be aware of some of its operational aspects.

As Kevin has mentioned the theme of this Swap is one of 'Enjoyment' for club members and giving them the opportunity to participate in it as if it was an external swap.

To this end, the rosters have been drawn up with a minimum commitment from members of 4 hours. This is a reasonable expectation, noting that this event is our only fund raiser for the year and is the means by which the club has been able to establish and continue to make available its clubhouse and workshop facilities for the benefit of members. We still need members to fill some vacancies in the gate rosters, noting they have been prepared either from the Swap questionnaires returned or by phone calls that I have made to many members seeking their assistance. Due to some major gaps that still remained we needed to cover these spots and the Freemasons have agreed to provide workers to fill these. If you can assist in one of the 'Vacancy' positions, please contact Kevin as soon as possible.

A 'pre-event' BBQ breakfast and discussion meeting will be held at the Show Grounds on Sunday 29th January at 7.30am for 8.00am. Many of the organisations that we employ to assist us stage this event participate and we get the opportunity to acquaint any of our new members and persons from the outside organisations with the running of the event. If you can we would encourage you to come along on that morning, so please let us know numbers prior to or at the next General Meeting on the 12th January for catering purposes.

Prior to getting into the detail of the event, I would like to also thank the members that assisted in the assembling and mailing of the site tickets over the last month. Their assistance made the task much easier and certainly spread the load. (This year we are providing the tickets to site holders at the time that they book, and noting that some 60% rebook at one swap for the next, this will save considerable work and costs during the year.)

While on that subject we are looking for some more assistance to prepare the 2007 swap site tickets, on Monday the 16th at 7.30pm for approx 2 hours at the clubhouse. Any helpers would be welcome.

Peter D

Minutes of the Management Committee

Meeting held 5th December, 2005 at the Clubrooms.Meeting opened at 7p.m.

Apologies:-J.O'Hara, P.Murphy, L.Ryan, N.Anderson

Members:-

P.Donovan,P.McGovern,.R.Chapman,B.Timms,K.McGrath,D.Ham,J.Cox,A.Cox,R.A'Bell,G.Allum,L.Ham.

Correspondence:-

Moved B.Timms sec B.Chapman that the minutes as printed in the "Rag" be accepted as a true and accurate record

Inward and Outward Correspondence

- (1)30 magazines handed to Pat Murphy for Library
- (2) E.Mail from Andrew Doecke requesting that members display cars at the 60th Concordia Anniversary to be held 17th February. Cars are required at the College at 11a.m.Lunch is being provided for all members displaying their cars and allowing them to be part of a static display.
- (3) Sympathy card to Noel Clark on the loss of his wife.
- (4) Sympathy card to Eleanor McGovern on the loss of her sister
- (5) Letter of thanks to Mr. Gillman-Bate for the gift of workshop lights.
- (6)Q.H.R. Heritage Rally to be held in Toowoomba on3,4,5,th March 2006.

Moved L.Ham sec D.Ham that correspondence be received (passed)

Treasurers's Report:-

Moved P.McGovern sec G.Allum that the report be adopted.(passed)

Rallies:-

R.A'Bell reported that the Restoration Rally was well attended. Christmas Rally is to be held 18th Dec. departing Club House at 2.30 p.m. to be followed by Christmas Party at 5.p.m.

Workshop.

Des Ham reported that the lights have been installed in the workshop and that the tool order is complete and in use. The amount spent on tools is \$1887.

Dating

Nil

Combined Council

Graham Allum stated that the idea of gifts to children suffering from cancer was well received and will probably be adopted in Brisbane. There is still debate happening re concessional rego..

Swap Matters;

Kevin reported that most matters were well in hand and that the briefing will take place at a catered breakfast at the Showgrounds 29th January at 8.00a.m All members are encouraged to attend.

Librarian

Nil

Property

Bob Chapman reported that front clubhouse gates have been changed around. Norm Anderson is mowing and has recently purchased attractive plants for the pots on verandah. Thanks Norm.

The Polisher's Rag.

Supper dance will be held on 25th February 2006 at 7p.m.

Editor

Graham noted that we have exhausted supply of magazine covers and that the time has come to make the changes to production and distribution. Unfinancial members have been removed from mailing lists.

Membership.

Nil.

Historian.

Brian Timms displayed some old garage photos. Initially five photos of dealerships will be professionally framed and more done as funds become available.

General Business:-

1. Kingsthorpe CWA ladies will cater for our Christmas party. A bond of \$10 per ticket was collected and will be reimbursed on member's attendance
2. Norm & Rick will decorate the Clubhouse for party.

January 2006.

3. Sound System is yet to be purchased.

4. Members are requested to attend Monday night 12th Dec to prepare labels for the Swap.

5. Changes to Constitution will be mailed out in January to all members.

6. Members are asked to present names of people who could be approached to give talks on topics of interest to General Meetings. It is hoped to present a calendar of these for 2006.

7. Peter Donovan raised the question for future consideration, as to what this Club could do to attract more attendance at rallies.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.50p.m.

Peter Donovan (Pres.)

Leonie Ham (Sec.)

Minutes of the General Meeting **held at the Clubrooms, 8th December 2005**

Meeting opened at 7.30p.m.

Apologies:- J. O'Hara, J. Robertson, L & R Kennedy, B Chapman, P Wyllie, J. McPhail.

Attendance:-

34 members, 1 visitor

Correspondence:-

Moved L.Ryan sec.N.Anderson that the minutes of the November meeting be accepted as a true record.
(passed)

Correspondence:-

Outward :-

As per management meeting, plus one tender for computer & printer. Pat Murphy moved sec R A'Bell that the tender of \$57 be accepted as tendered by Bob Chapman (passed)

L.Ham moved sec.R.A'Bell that inward be received and outward endorsed.(passed)

Treasurers Report

Moved P.McGovern sec R.A'Bell. that the report be received (passed)

Editor:-

Discussion re. new contract with Aust. Post for printing folding & posting.

Property Officer:-

Report as per management meeting.

Rally Report:-

As per management meeting

Workshop:

As per management meeting

Membership Officer:-

Nil.

Librarian:-

As per management meeting

Dating Officer. Nil

Historian:-

As per management meeting.

Swap Matters:-

Kevin needs more club members to volunteer. A supervisor is required for the Berghofer Pavilion Other

Business Arising from Minutes.

(1)Tools purchased for Workshop

(2)Video purchased and will be presented to children's cancer ward at afternoon tea 16th Dec. at 2.30p.m.The gifts have been organized by Dell & Eleanor.12 members are attending presentation.

(3)Changes to Constitution are still being decided.

(4)The plaque for "Can-Do" cottage has been organized by Eleanor & Dell.

volunteers are needed for turnstiles, Village Green and Sideshow Alley. Gates will not open before 8.00a.m.

Combined Council:_

Graham Allum gave an interesting report on discussions at Combined Council See management meeting minutes
General Business

(1)Volunteers needed for making of Swap signs on Monday night.

(2)Peter D. is hoping to receive more questionnaires from members. Forms still available.

(3)Site prices for 2007.

External - \$35/Equestrian & Cattle \$45/Berghofer - \$65/ Founders - \$80/ Model Market - \$60. Moved R.A'Bell sec D.Ham (passed)

(5)Moved R. A'Bell sec A Hoffmann gate prices for 2006 be increased to \$6 for Friday & Sat. remain at \$2 for Sunday (passed)

(6)Show Soc has requested cars for Show on 3 nights. 30th Mar.-1st April Theme for 2006 is Pharlap.

(7)Brochures for Swap in production.

(8)Jack Hetherton will investigate purchase of badges for members that took part in Longreach Rally.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 p.m.

Leonie Ham (Hon .Sec.)

Peter Donovan (President)

Swap Chairmans Notes – 2006

The Theme of our 2006 swap is “Enjoy Yourself”.

To say thank you to some of our older members for services in the past, we have left you off the roster. If you would still like to participate as in the past, please contact me.

We have completed the roster; if you are unable to assist in the allotted time, please call me on 4636 3768 to make alternate arrangements.

Grand Central Station will be our retreat for the 3 days & Col Baker has agreed to be our host. If you feel as though you need a break, remember you are all welcome – this includes your spouses / partners etc.

As always, there is a lot of work to be completed after the swap. We ask you all to lend a hand to pack up. Would you please come to Grand Central Station between 9.00 & 10.00 am to assist. Remember, many hands make light work.

Some Housekeeping -

All members – Please wear your name badges for the 3 days. Ambulance – St John’s Ambulance will be located in the AWB Landmark building – signs will be placed to direct. Sunday 29th January – A briefing will be held for our partners at a sausage sizzle at the showgrounds. Please be there between 7.30 and 8.00. All help is appreciated.

We also ask for some feedback after the event. To help us make things better for the future, we are looking for suggestions for improvements or positive feedback by the end of March. Please send these directly to me.

Thank you everyone for your participation and help with the event, have a good time & I’ll see you there

Kevin Mc

Swap Outline 2006

Some points worthy of mention for the members/helpers working on the Gates.

Swappers will be allowed entry to the grounds from 8.00am on the Friday, and as per previous years a long que is expected at the gate. The SES will manage the que during the latter part of Thursday and Thursday night.

The Public will be allowed entry only after 10.00am, initially through the Northern Turnstiles, then from noon the Southern Turnstiles will open.

Each coloured ticket entitles the entry of one vehicle and up to 2 adult persons in that vehicle.

Each coloured ticket presented at the entry gate should be marked with the pens provided, as to the number of persons who have entered on the appropriate day, via that ticket.(Friday/ Saturday)

- The SES will split and direct traffic at the corner of Harvey Road and Glenvale Road into Swappers and ‘Lookers’
- The Withcott ‘Firies’ will direct swappers from there into either the Main Gate or Gate2, dependent on which area their site is.

- **Main Gate**
 - Sideshow Alley Green Tickets
 - Founders Pavilion Blue Tickets
 - Berghofer Pavilion Grey/Pink Tickets
 - Machinery Hill Grey Tickets
 - Village Green Yellow Ticket
 - Model Market
- Unreserved Sites(Unpurchased No Tickets Prior to swap)

- Gate # 2
- Cattle Area Brown
- Main Arena Pink
- Equestrian Area Dark Orange
- Equestrian Pavilion 1 Light Orange
- Equestrian Pavilion 2 Purple
- Cattle Pavilion White

Apart from the colour each ticket has a Swap year and the actual site number that the swapper has booked.

Abbreviations are as follows-

- SA Sideshow Alley
- FP Founders Pavilion
- MH Machinery Hill
- BP Berghofer Pavilion
- CA Cattle Area
- MA Main Arena
- EA Equestrian Area
- E1 Equestrian Pavilion 1
- E2 Equestrian Pavilion 2 (Newer/Larger Shed)
- CP Cattle Pavilion

Site Maps will be supplied to those persons parking swappers on the grounds, as will a master list of swappers registered for the sites in the various areas.

Non Reserved Sites- Approximately 150 unreserved sites are available for those swappers that arrive without having booked sites. The area they are accommodated in is the South West corner of the grounds below Machinery Hill. A site Fee of \$30 per vehicle and up to 2 adult occupants applies. NO

The Polisher's Rag.

tickets are provided for these sites and they find their own site in that area.

No other vehicles apart from those carrying 'Vehicle Only' passes should be allowed to enter, and in that case all occupants are to pay the standard entry fee of \$6 per head for adults and non school age children. Issues often arise over a second vehicle following the initial site holders vehicle and claiming to be 'with them'. If it is obvious that the vehicle contains swap material, then it can be allowed to enter, however all occupants will need to pay the appropriate entry fee. If vehicles leave the grounds at any time the ticket is to be marked accordingly, with the rego number of the vehicle written on the ticket. Only that vehicle should be allowed re-entry and with up to the number of persons entered that day as per the number on the ticket. Others will need to pay the appropriate entry fee.

In the latter stages of the swap, requests are often made for vehicle entry to be made to collect parts. While this is discouraged and the pickup service provided through the club encouraged, we cannot prevent it and it is controlled by charging a vehicle fee of \$30, refundable if the vehicle exits again within the hour.

To control and manage entry to the grounds, the only other entry point for Club Members, showing appropriate identification (club badge or Newsletter), Other worker groups, food and other services / supplies and emergency services will be through Gate 4 on Harvey Road. This gate will open at 6.30am Friday and close at 7.00pm that night. The Main Gate will then become the Emergency Entry Point till 6.00am Saturday. The keys for Gate 4 will be retained by Treppil Security during the course of Friday night. A similar situation will exist on Saturday night where Gate 4 will be closed at 7.00pm and reopen at 6 pm Sunday. Same Key arrangement to apply.

Emergency Contact.

Increased round the clock security will operate this year, through a combination of Security Officers, Rostered Police and General Police Patrols.

ADMIN THOUGHTS

The thought behind putting the following to paper is to provide background information to members and future organisers of the event, to assist in the planning and smooth operation of the event.

While it does not attempt to cover all aspects of the operations, it is focussed mainly on the aspects that will directly affect members and other clubs hired by us, in the areas of gate and public administration.

Sites-

The Site layout for the Swap is pretty well set in concrete, with the only exception being the addition of

January 2006.

An emergency number has been distributed with swap leaflets that swappers may utilise at any time through out the meet. All calls will go direct to the Swap Office and be manned by either Club Members or Treppil Security.

There will be two way radios supplied to the necessary points and different channels will operate for food/ administration. Treppil Security will give details of these and operation techniques at the breakfast session on 29 January, 2006.

Should a member not have access to a radio, then in the event of an issue arising the contact number of **0400 345564**, can be utilised.

The Public

The public can enter from 10.00 on the Friday, initially through the Northern Turnstiles (beside the main gate). The entry fee for adults and non school age children is **\$6 per head**, and there are no other concessions given. The fee is **per day** and new and different tickets will be issued on Saturday from Friday.

Pass outs are available and stamps will be provided at the turnstiles to mark the wrists of any persons requiring to re-enter on the day.

The Southern Turnstiles will open at noon on Friday, and accommodate the bulk of the public on Friday pm and Saturday.

To accommodate the numbers of the public that attend, efficient parking in the Southern Carpark is critical and the SES has been employed this year to accommodate this requirement.

Entry through both turnstiles will cease at 6.00pm, and any pedestrian traffic will need to enter through the main gate thereafter.

NO PARKING applies to all signed areas of Glenvale Road and Harvey Road, and access to the Southern Turnstiles from the Carpark needs to be cleared, prior to the event.

the Cattle Pavilion in 2005 and the area to the east of it. Some minor changes have been made this year to accommodate special needs of some siteholders and it is important that the line Marking team be well aware of any such changes and the detail of the markout, before they embark on their task. The site markers should always secure a copy of the most recent plan version from the Site Booking Officer before work starts. This year Steve Ring of Ring Surveys will be assisting the club through the use of GPS to mark our major coordinates to allow the commencement of marking.

As sites are sold at one swap for the next, site detail and relevant pricing must be decided prior to each swap, in

order that the bookings can occur. Commencing at the 2006 swap, site holders will be supplied their tickets at the time that they book and pay for their site for the next years swap. In 2005 the club moved to a computerised site booking system that has provided multiple benefits- speedier booking through retention of swappers contact details, controlling of site bookings that eliminate duplicate bookings, automatic preparation of site 'details' for site tickets, automatic reporting of bookings by site, siteholder, swap year, or % of booked sites. A side benefit which occurs is the automation of the banking details that accompany the many cheques and cash payments that we receive, saving considerable time in the preparation of each banking made. The system has made the job of the site booking officer much easier and less time consuming.

While on the subject of tickets, it is important, for members and others who assist the club to man the gates, to understand the ticketing system and the rights of holders under this system.

Each major logistical area of the swap is allocated a ticket, that is coloured to allow ease of identification. (eg- in 2006 the Cattle Area is Sideshow Alley is.....) The colouring helps the members/ helpers divert the site holders vehicles into the appropriate gates at the entry to the Show Grounds. Swappers for the Main Arena, Cattle Area, Equestrian Area and Equestrian Pavilions 1 and 2 are directed to Gate 2 for entry to the Grounds.

2006 SWAP ROSTER

Event Manager: Kevin McGrath

Stock Receiver & Controller: Jack Hetherton

Administration Manager: Kevin McGrath

Sites & Parking Manager: Peter Donovan

Food Purchasing & Supply: Eleanor McGovern, Del Fischer

The marking & signage roster Supervisor – Bill Fischer

Assistant Supervisors- Ted Taylor, Bernie Forster

<u>DDVVMC</u>	<u>OUTSIDE ORGANISATION</u>
Monday 30 Jan 2006 - 7.00am commences with Surveyors 'mark out' <u>Marking Team:</u> Leo Ryan, Noel Cox, Lyle Handley, Alan Hoffmann, Barry Robertson , Rick A'Bell, Peter McGovern, Arthur Mears & others	Steve Ring Surveying

The **turnstiles roster** is as follows: DDVVMC supervisor: Trevor Hoffman.

<u>DDVVMC</u>	<u>OUTSIDE ORGANISATION</u>
FRIDAY	Lions Club –
Northern Turnstiles 9.30am – 6.00pm	4 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile)
Southern Turnstiles Noon – 6.00pm	4 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile)
SATURDAY	
Northern Turnstiles 5.00am – 7.00am 7.00am – 6.00pm	4 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile) 6 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile)
Southern Turnstiles 5.00am – 6.00am 6.00am – 8.00am 8.00am – noon noon – 2 pm 2pm – 6.00pm	2 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile) 4 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile) 6 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile) 6 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile) (2 entry / 1 exit turnstile) 4 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile) (1 entry / 1 exit turnstile)
SUNDAY	
Northern Turnstiles 6.00am – 10.0am	2 Lions Club Members (2 per Turnstile)
Southern Turnstiles: Closed	

The **Gate roster** is as follows: DDVVMC supervisor – Alan Lowe. Assistant Supervisor: John Keogh.

<u>DDVVMC</u>	<u>OUTSIDE ORGANISATION</u>
<p>FRIDAY <u>7:30am-noon</u> Arthur Mears, John Mears, Neil Hamilton, Jack O'Bryan VACANCY, VACANCY</p> <p>- <u>11am-3pm</u> Rob Drummond, Justin Clarke Peter Lovell, Tim Wilson VACANCY, VACANCY</p> <p><u>2pm-6pm</u> Tom Harrington, James Meara, VACANCY , VACANCY</p> <p><u>4pm-8pm</u> Alan Lowe, Graham Allum, Ken Martin, VACANCY</p> <p><u>6pm-10pm</u> Anthony Coney, Ian Strickland VACANCY , VACANCY</p> <p>- <u>8pm-midnight</u> James Laird, Don Forster, Greg Bowdler SATURDAY <u>(Fri)11pm -3am</u> John Davidson, Graham Gault</p> <p><u>3am- 7am</u> Lindsay Farquharson, John Keogh</p> <p><u>5am-9am</u> Ian Partridge, VACANT</p> <p><u>6am-10am</u> Alan Lowe, Vicky Lowe, Mark O'Connor, John Sutton, Lesley Richardson</p> <p><u>8am-noon</u> Mac Rees, Arthur Sargent VACANCY, VACANCY</p> <p><u>10am-2pm</u> Vern Zeibarth, VACANCY</p> <p><u>noon-4pm</u> Len and Rosemary Kennedy Ken Greisbach (2-4pm)</p> <p><u>4pm-10pm</u> VACANCY, VACANCY</p> <p><u>10pm – 6.00am</u> Sun VACANCY, VACANCY SUNDAY</p> <p><u>6:00-10:00</u> Perry Pascoe, Corey Pascoe</p> <p><u>10:00-12:00</u> Greg O'Connor, Mick Hynes</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">Main Gate & Gate 2</p> <p>Friday <u>8am-8pm</u> 4 x Withcott Fire Brigade members</p> <p style="text-align: center;">Gate 4</p> <p>Friday <u>6.30am-7pm</u> 1 x Withcott Fire Brigade members 1 x SES</p> <p style="text-align: center;">(Gate 4 opens at 6.30am Friday/ closes at 7pm till 6.00am Saturday) Main Gate becomes Emergency Gate between the closed times)Keys to Gate 4 to be left with Treppil Security during this period.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">Main Gate & Gate 2</p> <p><u>Saturday</u> 5am-12.00 4 x Withcott Fire Brigade members</p> <p>Saturday Gate 4 6.00am – 7.00pm 1 x Withcott Fire Brigade Mem.</p> <p style="text-align: center;">1 x SES</p> <p style="text-align: center;">(Gate 4 opens at 6.00am Saturday/ closes at 7pm till 6.00am Sunday) Main Gate becomes Emergency Gate between the closed times)Keys to Gate 4 to be left with Treppil Security during this period.</p> <p>Gate 4 Sunday 6.00am-10.00am 1x Withcott Fire Brigade</p>

The security roster is as follows:

<u>DDVVMC</u>	<u>OUTSIDE ORGANISATION</u>
<u>Day Security</u> Treppil Security	Friday & Saturday: Qld Police Service Treppil Security
<u>Night Security</u> Treppil Security	Saturday : Qld Police Service Treppil Security
Fix It & Drinks Patrol Alan Hoffmann	

The roster for the **Down Under and Main Arena food stalls** is as follows:

DDVVMC	OUTSIDE ORGANISATION
Down Under Bar	
<u>Supervisors:</u> Jack and Betty Hetherton	
Friday	Friday
<u>6am-noon</u> Jack and Betty Hetherton	4 x Pilton Soldiers Memorial Hall
<u>7am-noon</u> Rick & Nerida A' Bell, Judy Maurer, Marion & Bob Chapman, Lindy & Geoff Voll	
<u>10am</u> Dell Watkins	
- <u>Noon – 4pm</u> Bill Fischer, Betty Handley, Bernadette & John McPhail, Rick & Nerida A' Bell, Ian Roberts, Betty & Jack Hetherton	
- <u>2pm - 4pm</u> Norm & Dee Anderson,	
- <u>4pm</u> TBA	
Saturday	Saturday
<u>6am-10am</u> Jack and Betty Hetherton, Ian Roberts, Peter Schwenderling, Dell Timms, Mike Richards	4 x Pilton Soldiers Memorial Hall
- <u>10am – 2pm</u> Jack and Betty Hetherton, Rick & Nerida A' Bell, Margaret Archer, Max Barber, June Barber, Dell Watkins, Stephen Sewell	
- <u>2pm-close</u> Bill Fischer, Rick & Nerida A' Bell	
Sunday	
<u>6am-close</u> Norm & Dee Anderson, Gail Cochrane	Sunday
<u>7am -close</u> Ian Roberts, Trevor Ryan	2 x Pilton Soldiers Memorial Hall
<u>9am – close</u> Jack & Betty Hetherton	
<u>11am – close</u> Marion & Bob Chapman, Robert & Sue Haywood	
Main Arena	Toowoomba Hot Rodders

The roster for **food preparation** is as follows:

DDVVMC	OUTSIDE ORGANISATION
<u>Supervisor:</u> Jeff & Ann Cox, Merle Taylor, Wyn Baker, Barbara Martin, Judy Hoffmann, Judy Pascoe, Shane Hoffmann, Keith Hoffmann, Elizabeth O'Grady	Fri 6 x Laurel Bank Croquet Club Members Sat 6 x Laurel Bank Croquet Club Members Sun 2 x Laurel Bank Croquet Club members

The money van and EFTPOS facility roster is as follows:

DDVVMC	OUTSIDE ORGANISATION
<p><u>Supervisor:</u> Peter McGovern</p> <p>- <u>Money Van Team:</u> Phillip Martin, Noel Clark, Del Fischer, John O'Hara</p> <p>Money Escorts</p> <p>- Friday</p> <p>- <u>10.00 – 2.00</u> VACANT</p> <p>- <u>2.00- 6.00</u> VACANT</p> <p>- Saturday</p> <p>- <u>7.00 – 11.00</u> Clyde Baker</p> <p><u>11.00 – 3.00</u> VACANT</p> <p>- <u>3.00- 7.00</u> VACANT</p> <p>- <u>Sunday</u></p> <p>- <u>8.00 – 10.00</u> VACANT</p> <p>-</p>	

The rostered reserve team is as follows:

DDVVMC	OUTSIDE ORGANISATION
VACANT	TBA



Become a Swap Worker!!!
Follow these fine examples!!!!



Registered by Australia Post Publication Number

THE POLISHERS RAG

Print Post Approved PP405518/00039

SURFACE
MAIL

POSTAGE
PAID
TOOWOOMBA
QLD. AUST.
4350

If not claimed please return to Darling Downs Veteran and Vintage Motor Club Inc. Po. Box 486, Toowoomba 4350.

